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Greetings from the East, 

May the Great Architect of the Universe bless you and your families. 

Our Winter visitors are starting to return slowly but surely. Welcome 
back! 

The end of our Masonic Year is fast approaching with elections for 
pedestal officers and trustees at our next stated meeting in November. 
Look well to your ballots and vote for the good of Masonry. 

There have been a few Brothers that were given assignments for 
different lectures and portions of degree work to prepare them for new 
positions/assignments for next year. Proficiency is coming along well for 
our lower chairs. Congratulations and keep up the good work! If there is 
anyone needing to practice, let myself or our DDGM WB Mikel White 
know. Tick tock, time is running out. 

For all of you that have visited other Lodges so far, thank you and for 
those that haven’t yet made a visit to another Lodge, there are more visits 
and a couple of Outdoor Degrees coming up. 

We are still actively supporting our Travelling Brother, WB Michael 
Dale, Junior Grand Deacon for the Grand Lodge of Free and Accepted 
Masons of the State of Arizona. Anyone wishing to join us in future trips 
can get with either WB Michael Dale, myself, or the Secretary for the 
schedule. 

We are still looking for as much assistance as possible for our 
upcoming Outdoor Degree in October. Let either myself or Brother D.J. 
Arps know as to how you are able to help. We will need assistance with 
set-up and tear down of the lodge, transporting lodge furniture and 
equipment, meal service, etc. 

Please try to sell as many raffle tickets as you can to help raise money 
for the Lodge. The drawing is to be held at the Outdoor Degree on 
October 26th. If you want any tickets, or need more tickets to sell, 
contact one of the pedestal officers.  

If you have any pictures that you would like to share for either the 
Trestleboard or the website, please forward them to either our Editor, 
Sabrina Arps, or Brother D.J Arps. 
(continued on page next page) 
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VIEW FROM THE WEST 
By Michael Dale, PM 

VIEW FROM THE EAST (CONTINUED) 
By Michael Kofta, Worshipful Master 

Brothers and Sisters, if you have any problems or concerns for the 
Lodge, please let me know. My phone number and email address are in the 
Trestleboard. If you have any complaints, see our Grievance Committee 
chairman or his secretary. If you have any compliments or praise, please 
let those that did the work know and recognize them for their good work.  

Fraternally, 
Michael A. Kofta 
Worshipful Master  

It is not easy to cut stones to perfect sizes and 
shapes. It requires a lot of experience that only true 
artisans have. In history, only large buildings were 
made of ashlars. Other buildings were constructed 
with brick and wood. It was difficult to assemble 
skilled artisans that knew how to lay foundation 
stones, lay stones the right way on top of one 

another for tall buildings, and build stone archways. It was also difficult to 
find artisans that could sculpt the stones into nice ornamental shapes. 

There are two forms of ashlars in Freemasonry. Rough and Perfect 
ashlars. These stones serve to symbolize a man’s spiritual and moral life. 
In Speculative Freemasonry, a Rough Ashlar represents an uninitiated 
Mason before he becomes enlightened. A man can improve his moral and 
spiritual being by education and acquisition of knowledge. A Rough 
Ashlar begins as an imperfect stone. A man is also imperfect initially. The 
Rough Ashlar represents the unrefined state of a man and the need for the 
man to be improved. The unrefined man learns that he could become a 
better man through better conduct and better spirituality of thought. He is 
charged to become a better person through obligations, expectations, and 
duties. 

A Perfect Ashlar represents a Mason that works to achieve a purposeful, 
principled, righteous life and does all he can to be enlightened through 
brotherly love, cultivation and education. He transforms into a being that 
has been tried by the square of virtue, and he has become encircled by the 
compasses of his boundaries given to him by the Creator. A Mason 
continually smooths his external and internal rough edges to become a 
better man and a better Mason. Once a man has smoothed his ashlar to his 
best, he starts to help his Brothers to become better people and better 
Masons. 

All Rough ashlars have the potential to become Perfect ashlars. First, the 
Rough Ashlar must be made of solid materials and their character flaws 
must be minimal. They must be receptive to change, and they must be 
capable of being worked into a perfect stone. In line with this, candidates 
for each Masonic degree are asked a lot of questions to know more about 
their characters and their qualifications. Candidates must have the 
capability to serve and support the Lodge. Candidates must be carefully 
inspected to certify that they can fit into our Masonic goals and tenets.  

An Imperfect Ashlar can be made perfect, but some major flaws are 
difficult to change; these flaws can weaken a structure when the ashlar is 
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fitted into the structure. Masonry is a noble and ancient Brotherhood with a 
long history. A Flawed Ashlar can bring in negative thoughts, reproach, 
and embarrassment to the Brotherhood from non-Masons. Therefore, 
flawed ashlars cannot be allowed to join the Brotherhood. 

We must also understand that Perfect ashlars cannot just be found in the 
stone quarries. They must be hammered, chiseled, and polished before they 
can attain their perfect state. It is hard to find ‘perfect men’ that exist 
without Brotherly light, guidance, and love. It is hard to find Masons that 
have not been in the state of Rough and Perfect ashlars at some point in 
their lives. 

How can Masons contribute to the making of other Perfect ashlars? By 
seriously considering their personal responsibility to educate other 
Brothers towards their improvement. We get enlightened when we assist 
those in need. Master Masons uphold the tenets of the craft and teach other 
Brothers what they have learned. All Lodges must take time in judging the 
potential of a candidate. They must weigh their characters and evaluate 
their potential for change. All Masons must extend a friendly hand of 
affection and love, to help new Masons become better people. We must 
help the new Masons to stand upright with the plumb, live on the square, 
and become true Masons who will make the Creator proud of them. 

All worthy men must take the lesson of the Rough and Perfect Ashlar 
seriously. We must take these lessons seriously so that we can become 
more knowledgeable and less ignorant, go from death to life and go from 
darkness to light. 

Secretary: 

yumalodge17@gmail.com 

 

Trestleboard: 

ncbudgirl88@gmail.com 

Greetings from the SOUTH, 

Hope all are in good health. The heat is finally on the way 
out and we are about to elect some new officers as well. If the 
brothers give the incoming line the same support that I have 
received, they can go far. We have some new brothers that 
have been stepping up to help out (much thanks) and showing 
support to WB Mike Dale with his visiting other lodges. I 
would also like to say job well done in the degrees by the 
lower chairs. You guys are doing the right things. It is easy to 
sit back and do nothing but together we can keep the Lodge growing. 
The Outdoor Degree should be over when you receive this, but I know 
we’ll do a great job thanks to all the help and to all that come out to 
watch. It has been my pleasure to be a line officer in this lodge. 
However, I’m going to be stepping out of the line. I’ve got some 
personal things I need to take care of. This doesn’t mean I'm not coming 
to Lodge, I just may not be there every meeting. I’ll always be very 
proud of this lodge and the Brothers that belong to it. 

Yours In Faith, 
Dale Kreger, PM 

GREETINGS FROM THE SOUTH 
By Dale Kreger, PM 
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Yuma Lodge No. 17 

Stated Meetings:  Second 
Thursday at 7:30pm, preceded by 
dinner at 6:30pm. 
 

Degree Work:  Most every 
Thursday at 7:00pm. 
 

Trustees’ Meetings:  Second 
Monday at 6:00pm.  Lodge 
members welcome.  
 

 

York Rite Bodies 

Stated Meetings:  First Monday 
at 7:30pm. 
 

Practice:  Third Monday at 
7:30pm. 
 

 

Order of the Eastern Star 

Meetings:  Second and fourth 
Tuesdays at 7:00pm, preceded by 
dinner at 6:00pm. 
 

 

Yuma Shrine Club 

Meetings:  Second Monday at 
7:00pm. 
 

 

Yuma Shrine Ladies Lunch 

12 Noon, Second Monday of 
each month 
September through April  
Call Betsy Ramirez at  
(928) 210–8740 for location.  

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
February 9, 2020 – Yuma Masonic BBQ (more information to follow) 

facebook.com/YumaMasons 

November 2019 

December 2019 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 

VETERAN’S 

DAY 

12 13 14 

STATED 

15 16 

Masonic 

Family 

Gala 

(Mesa) 

17 18 

Anahuac 

OV 

(Tucson) 

19 20 

Stars 

Night 

Out 

(Crossing) 

21 22 23 

Outdoor 

Degree 

(Tombstone) 

24 25 26 27 28 

THANKS-

GIVING 

29 30 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

1 2 3 

JGD OV 

(Tucson) 

4 5 6 7 

Grand 

Lodge 

Christmas 

8 9 10 11 12 

STATED 

13 14 

Yuma Lodge 

Installation 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 

CHRISTMAS 

26 27 28 

29 30 31 
HAPPY  

NEW  

YEAR! 
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Congratulations to our newest EAs, Brother Jay Mayfield (above) and 
Brother Chris Perez (below).  We conducted a First Degree for Brother 

Jay on September 19th, led by Brother Benjamin Hinderer, and for 
Brother Chris on October 17th, led by Brother DJ Arps. 

Hello Brothers. Let’s remember what it means to be a Mason while we come into the 
holiday season.  Be kind to your fellow humans and do what you can for others. 

Benjamin Hinderer 
Senior Deacon 



Brothers from Yuma Lodge #17 
participated in their Highway 

Cleanup in October, making sure a 
section of Highway 95 continues to 

look beautiful! 
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Several brothers went to the local cemetery in 
October to clean up the area designated for our 
fallen brothers.  We continue to do our part to 
honor our brethren, pay our respects, and help 

them to rest in peace. 
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On October 14th, several Brothers headed to Kingman 

Lodge #22 in Kingman for the Official Visit of WB 

Michael Dale, Junior Grand Deacon.  It was a great visit! 

On September 7th, we went to the Fain 
Ranch Outdoor Degree.  It was a little warm, 

but worth the effort to see our Brothers in 
action! 

On October 21st, we traveled to Ascension 
Lodge #89 in Phoenix for the Official Visit 
of WB Michael Dale, Junior Grand Deacon.  

It was truly an incredible experience and 
Ascension did a tremendous job! 
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We had such an amazing visit from RW Brother 
Robertson at our Stated Meeting in September! 

Many of our brothers and visitors came for dinner 
and fellowship. Brother Mikel and his wife Emily 
cooked up a delicious dinner of tri-tip, potatoes, 

and vegetables! Our Easter Star Sisters and 
Brothers were also on-hand to help out and join in 

the celebration. 

We also presented a donation to the Hospice of Yuma.  
This is an organization near and dear to us, so we do 
what we can to help out this very special organization. 

What a great and special night! 
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For more information, contact the Lodge Secretary. 
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YUMA CHAPTER NO. 14 
ORDER of the EASTERN STAR 

The meetings are held the SECOND AND FOURTH TUESDAY 

of each month, September through June. All members are 

welcome. A light meal is served at 6pm, followed by a meeting at 

7pm. Refreshments are served after the meeting. Hope to see 

you there. If you have questions please call (928) 783–7993. 

STAR IN THE EAST 
Submitted by B.J. Dale, Conductress 
(Carolyn Simson, Worthy Matron) 

Yuma Chapter #14 has come back from being dark through July and August, but that 
doesn’t mean that we have been any less active gearing up for the upcoming year. Several 
of our Star members started off this year by attending Send-Off for our new Worthy Grand 
Patron, E. Dean Powell in beautiful Holbrook. It was 

a beautiful day of fellowship and fun. The Chapter then followed up by 
holding our first meeting on September 24th. We’re excited to have 
our members back with us and looking forward to seeing all our 
friends and visitors back. It’s always great to see sideliners and those 
that are ready to pitch in where needed. We will be having our first 
initiation of the year at our regularly scheduled meeting on November 
12th. We will have two initiates. We would love to see you there to 
welcome them into our Chapter. We will also be honoring the Chaplain 
and Marshal and celebrating our Chapter’s 113th birthday (November 
13th). We will be holding an initiation practice on Tuesday, 
November 5th at 6:00pm. 

We will be serving dinner for the Masonic Stated meeting on 
November 14th, helping them celebrate Veteran’s Day and the 
Marine Corps birthday. We are planning a Stars Night out on 
Wednesday, November 20th at the Crossing Restaurant starting at 6:00pm. We would like to have another 
Stars Night Out in December, but a time and date have not been determined yet. At our December 10th 
meeting, we will be honoring the Associate Matron and Associate Patron. We will be having a white 
elephant gift exchange and revealing our Secret Pals. Be sure to wear your Christmas outfit! Our Official 
Visit for our Worth Grand Matron and Worthy Grand Patron will be held on Saturday, January 18th, 
2020, so be on the lookout for information on that. Plan on joining us for a fun-filled day! 

There are also several OES Official Visits coming up: 

 

 Please keep all of our ailing members in your thoughts and prayers. If you know someone that isn’t 
feeling well, could use a home visit, or may need assistance getting to appointments or to the store, please 
call the Worthy Matron to let her know. We hope to see everyone’s smiling faces at all our meetings. If you 
need a ride to our meetings, contact the Worthy Matron (928–247–5962) or any Chapter member.  

Friday, November 8, 2019 Southern Star #71, Sahuarita 

Saturday, November 9, 2019 Pearl of Venus #6, Benson, Electa #51, Sierra Vista 

Friday, November 22, 2019 Stars of Paradise #56, Phoenix 

Saturday, November 23, 2019 Sunnyslope #47, Phoenix 

Friday, December 6, 2019 Sun City #66, Sun City 

Saturday, December7, 2019 Peoria #59, Peoria 
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Left to Right:  Ruth Wilmot, PM; Carolyn 

Simson, WM; B.J. Dale, David Gillis, PGP; 

Sabrina Arps, and Linda Gillis 

Photo provided by:  Sabrina Arps 
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The Grand Lodge Christmas Party is a great 

opportunity to see our fellow Brothers from 

around the state.  It will be a wonderful night for 

fun and fellowship! 

The Masonic Family Gala is being organized by 

Lucy Hanne, Grand Worthy Advisor for Arizona 

Rainbow.  This is a wonderful opportunity to 

support our Masonic youth! 



 

NOVEMBER DECEMBER 

Douglas Arps, Jr. 

Husam Azar 

Raymond Bell 

Justin Blue 

Brett Cale 

Stanton Cohen 

Raymond Coker 

Larkin Cox 

Michael Dale 

James Floyd 

Virgil Glass 

Thomas Hazen 

Douglas Holbert 

Edd McDaniel 

Jay Milstead 

John Phipps 

Russel Pool 

Perry Schuman 

Terry Smith 

Timothy Williams 

Roy Wright 

Donald Young 

Hector Aponte 

Sean Godfrey 

Jeffrey Grimes 

Brad Hamner 

Carldon Hawkins 

William Hobert 

James McKnight 

Michael McLaughlin 

Kevin Nakasawa 

Marvin Soreng 

James Tench 

Carlos Teran 

Masonic Anniversaries  
When you became a Master Mason 
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The Masonic year has officially begun! Between events and meetings for the Lodge and events 
and meetings for Eastern Star, our household is very busy! Seeing the men hard at work getting 
ready for the Outdoor Degree and how excited they are, I can’t wait for them to be able to show 
off how awesome Yuma Lodge #17 is! I love seeing all the visitors come “all the way to Yuma”. 
If there is anything you would like to see in the Trestleboard or have any suggestions, please feel 
free to let me know! I’ve really been enjoying working on the Trestleboard and want it to be great! 
Sincerely, 
Sabrina Arps 

PUBLISHER’S CORNER 



MASTER’S PROGRAMS 

Audit 

TBD 

Budget 

Worshipful Master  

By-Laws 

Quaid E. Smith, PM, KYGCH  

Cemetery Clean-up 

Roy Wright, Chairman 

Facilities Maintenance 

Trustees 

Funeral 

Mikel K. White, PM  

Grievance 

Michael A. Dale, PM 

Library/Archives 

Mikel K. White, PM  

Masonic Education & Ritual 

Mikel K. White, PM, DDGM 

Timothy Williams, PM 

Michael A. Dale, PM 

Masonic Relief 

Worshipful Master  

Master's Advisory 

Michael A. Dale, PM 

Mikel K. White, PM, DDGM 

Timothy W. Williams, PM 

Scholarship 

Sean R. Godfrey 

Wives, Widows & Orphans 

Quaid E. Smith, PM, KYGCH 

 

LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT 

Candidate Instruction 

Quaid Smith, PM, KYGCH  

Officer Instruction 

Mikel K. White, PM, DDGM  

FUNDRAISING 

Chairman – Dale Kreger, PM 

Barbeque 

Mikel K. White, PM, DDGM  

Balloon Glow 

Dale Kreger, PM 

Raffle & Other Venues 

Stewards 

 

COMMUNITY RELATIONS 

Bikes for Books 

Brad Hamner 

Roadside Clean-up 

Douglas Wayne Arps, Jr. “DJ” 

Law Enforcement Memorial 

Hector Aponte 

 

MEMBERSHIP RELATIONS/ 

FRATERNAL SUPPORT 

Birthday Cards 

Benjamin T. Hinderer 

Facebook 

Douglas Wayne Arps, Jr. “DJ” 

Mason of the Year 

SW & JW  

Membership Participation/Retention 

Worshipful Master 

Sickness and Distress 

Antero Trujillo  

Trestleboard 

Sabrina Arps, Publisher 

Timothy Williams, PM, Printing 

Jerry Leckrone, PM, Distribution 

Website 

Douglas Wayne Arps, Jr. “DJ” 

Committees 
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